Notice of Bid/Request for Proposal

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
Village of Wellington
NOTICE OF UNSOLICITED PROPOSAL FOR PUBLIC PRIVATE PARTNERSHIP OPPORTUNITY FOR THE CONSTRUCTION, MAINTENANCE AND OPERATION OF PADEL COURTS

LEGAL ADVERTISEMENT

The Village of Wellington, Florida, has received an unsolicited proposal submitted under the provisions of Section 255.065, Florida Statute, Public-Private Partnerships, for the construction, maintenance and operation of padel courts.

Under Florida’s Public-Private Partnership Statute 255.065, Wellington is required to publish a Notice of the acceptance of an unsolicited proposal and willingness to accept other proposals. As such, the Village of Wellington will hereby accept proposals for the construction, maintenance and operation of padel courts.

Anyone interested in submitting a competing proposal under the provisions of Section 255.065, Florida Statute, is hereby invited to submit a proposal in compliance with the provisions of Section 255.065 Florida Statute.  The submitted proposal shall include three (3) hard copies and one (1) electronic copy and must be submitted no later than 4:00 p.m. on September 5, 2023 to: Village of Wellington Clerk’s Office, 12300 Forest Hill Boulevard, Wellington, Florida 33414.  Proposals received after 4:00 p.m. on September 5, 2023 will be rejected.

A cone of silence shall be imposed from the time of advertisement and shall remain in effect until Council awards or approves a contract, rejects all responses, or otherwise takes action that ends the solicitation process. While the cone of silence is in effect, no proposer or its agent shall directly or indirectly communicate with any member of Council or their staff, the Manager, any employee of Wellington authorized to act on behalf of Wellington in relation to the award of a particular contract, or member of the Selection Committee in reference to the solicitation, with the exception of the Purchasing Agent or designee.  Any and all questions shall be directed to:  Danielle Zembrzuski, Phone (561)791-4107 or email dzembrzuski@wellingtonfl.gov. 
